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     I got a call one day from my fellow classmate and his brother. They offered several other students including me to help form a robotics team. We were a little bewildered but said, “Why not?” We met up and went over the basics. Then we began the process of building our first robot, which we built according to the VEX game of Elevation. We built our robot at a high school level because we were mentored by students at CAMS High School. It soon came time for our first competition.
     We competed very well and took First Place and the Excellence award. This qualified us to move on to the America and World competitions. When we arrived in Nebraska for the America competition, we competed and ended up making it to the finals. To our excitement, we took First Place in America.

     We then decided that if we could do this well in America why not take our talent to the World competition. We arrived in Texas for the World competition, and competed against high school students. We made it all the way to the championship round, and to our surprise we placed second in the World.

     After that year we formed teams at our school and have been competing ever since. Now we look forward to competing in the Americas and Worlds once again. Due to Robotics, I have been able to find a hidden talent which has allowed me to think about becoming an engineer in my future.

